
 

Safety Report for Sandon Parish Council Meeting 

For 8 November 2017 PC meeting 

INSPECTIONS 

Roe Green 

The Safety Officer continues to undertake monthly inspections of Roe Green play equipment and 
sports fields, the latest of which was conducted on 25 October 2017. The inspections included a 
drive/walk through the Village to cover general observations of any PC assets or Village amenities 
that may require attention or represent a hazard. 

The Sports Club have been contacted to enquire if they will be undertaking the maintenance work 
to the goal posts recommended in the Annual 2017 RoSPA safety inspection report, or if they wish 
the Safety Officer to undertake this on their behalf. No response has yet been received. 

Other than the goal posts, the only outstanding maintenance task on the sports equipment on Roe 
Green is the replacement of the Perspex on the information sign, and material is being sourced to 
undertake this. 

The grass was some 50mm long on the pitches and 120mm long beneath the equipment, hence in 
need of at least one more cut and strim this season. Littering has improved with just 7 items 
collected, but a lot of non-recyclable items were noted in the grey recycling bin at the pavilion. 
Litter basket was ½ ful. 

Latest inspection check sheets No130 is available from M Wicksteed. 

Bus Shelter - One timber slat requires replacement on the internal seat, measurements have been 
taken and material will be sourced. The box-profile steel roof sheeting has been inspected and the 
additional fixings required along its front edge will be sourced. 

Church End Pond – The seventh concrete post from the AED station is sheared off at its base and 
requires replacement. The sharp edge on the upper galvanised steel rail has been smoothed 
down. 
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